George Hawkins, Roland Sallada, $^{\mathrm{T}}$ homas Mansfield and Betty Hooper present.

The Selectmen met at 7:30 with the President of the Souhagan National Bank, Raymond Woolson, who submitted a new building permit, proposing to use the existing barn on their property on the corner of Route 13 and Route 77 and moving the barn forward to convert to use as a bank and proposed Post Office. Due to this site being residential zoning, the Selectmen did not approve the application and it will be turned to the Board of Adjustment for a scheduled Public Hearing.

Custodian, Larry Abbott, reported to the Selectmen that the electric wire running from the Town Hall to the refreshment booth is sagging dangerously and the children are swinging on it. The Selectmen will see that this is repaired and make sure this is not a "live" wire.

Mr. Dennis Taylor met with the Board of Selectmen and the Road Agent to discuss a caterpillar grader to decide which model would be most suitable to town use. A model was decided on and a contract was prepared and signed by the three Selectmen. Final transaction will be handled following Town Meeting with the wish of the people.

Robert Todd submitted a yield tax application per J.J.Cronin.

The Selectmen worked on the articles for the warrant and the order in which they will appear.